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Application Number 21/03452/TEL56

Location Street Record Station Road Kirtlington

Proposal Proposed 15.0m Phase 8 Monopole C/W wrapround Cabinet at base and associated ancillary
works.

Case Officer John Cosgrove  
 

Organisation
Name Thaddaeus Ramos

Address Dolphin Cottage,Bletchingdon Road,Kirtlington,Kidlington,OX5 3HF

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments To whom it may concern, I am writing to object to Planning Application 21/03350/TEL to
erect a 5G mast on the entry to Kirtlington village on the verge next to the A4095 Oxford
Road and Bletchingdon Road by CK Hutchinson Networks (UK) Ltd. I live with my family at
Dolphin Cottage, Bletchingdon Road, OX5 3HF, 82 meters from the intended location. The
objection is on two grounds: 1. The intended location is in a Conservation Area, please see
attached document from our Home Buyers report in July 2020 (see attached, Kirtlington
Conservation Area - Groundsure Homebuyers - 20.07.2020). Having reviewed the plans the
height (15m) and material used would be visually obtrusive and out of keeping with the
buildings surrounding it. As it will be placed on entrance to the village it is in a 'visually
prominent position' and a reason South Oxfordshire District Council cited when rejecting a
similar application in Swiss Farm (see link https://www.henleyherald.com/2021/10/15/5g-
mast-refused-planning/). I note that this example was opposite and not in a Conservation
Area. 2. The proximity to residents. I note that alternative locations in Kirtlington have been
reviewed and rejected based on the 'proximity to residential housing'. The current location is
in the middle of a residential area, with housing to the north, east, south and west of the 5G
mast and dwellings within 10m of the planned site. Due to its height it will be visible from
homes and there are also reports of noise pollution from masts, as well as unknown medical
risks from radiation (see link, https://www.who.int/news-room/q-a-detail/radiation-5g-
mobile-networks-and-health) that the location could expose residents to. With two young
children, of 3 years and 9 months, I would like to avoid this uncertainty as research
continues. For these reasons I object to the mast being built in this location and hope there
is a more convenient site in a less prominent area of Kirtlington that can be considered. Your
sincerely, Thaddaeus Ramos Resident at Dolphin Cottage, Bletchingdon Road, Kirtlington,
OX5 3HF
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Attachments The following files have been uploaded:

Kirtlington Conservation Area - Groundsure Homebuyers - 20.07.2020.pdf


